
Engineer's Report Feb. 28, 2019
January 2019: 

• Met with Ted Manazir (VTC) to discuss the duties and responsibilities of a certified water operator. We talked 
about how much time an operator should devote to the Randolph Center Water System (RFD1 & VTC) per 
day but did not settle on a specific amount of time. More time needs to be devoted to this. 

• Got a call from the owner's of the house on the corner of Water St and E. Bethel Road asking to have their 
water turned off as part of their foundation caved in and broke the water line. It took almost 2 hours to 
accomplish that as the shutoff near the road was under 4' of snow and it was dark. The line was fixed the 
following day and I returned to turn the water on again. The water meter had some damage but not enough to 
need replacement. 

• Met with John Lens to discuss how to move forward on the proposed hotel and their request for water. We 
decided to get Dufrense Group involved to represent the water system, providing the developers are willing to 
pay any costs associated with their work. 

February: 
• The Randolph Water Dept. inquired about the possibility of shutting the water off at 2975 VT Route 66 because 

they delinquent their sewer bill by more than 90 days. I brought the matter to the attention of the Prudential 
Committee and it will be discussed at the next board meeting (Feb. 28th). Before any action had to be taken the 
customer paid their bill thus cancelling the need to shut off the water. I will attend the next meeting of the 
Randolph Water & Wastewater Committee on Feb. 28th to hear what they have to say and will report back. 

Respectfully submitted
Bill DeFlorio
Fire District Engineer


